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Designated Edson Elementary for 
Eligible Transportation Services - 
Boundary Update for 2022/2023

• Beginning September 2022, the designated school for the transportation of all FRIM K-5 students, and 
K-5 students residing in the west half of Edson and the rural areas west of Edson is École Westhaven 
Elementary School. 

• Mary Bergeron Elementary is the designated school for the transportation of all K-5 students living in 
the east side of Edson and the rural areas east of Edson. 

At the Public Board Meeting on January 26, 2022, the Board of Trustees approved an update to the Edson Elementary 
Transportation boundary. Please note that the boundary was updated: 

• based on parent feedback to resolve an unequal attendance boundary not completed with the closure of Evergreen 
Elementary in 2017

• to allow for a more fair population distribution between the elementary schools which may address future programs 
and classroom space concerns

• to ensure that a student’s designated school is the one closest to their primary residence
• to align with the provincial funding received for eligible transportation based on the Student Transportation Regulation  

requirements for designated schools, and
• please note, that parents do not have to change schools.

To meet provincial transportation requirements, the boundary update affects a small number of families. Impacted  
families have been informed of the update by Transportation Services and invited to discuss busing options and any  
potential fees, including support processes, to access unfunded services. 

Parents can check their designated school for funded busing services for September 2022 by visiting the Division website 
at www.gypsd.ca.

For all questions about busing, please email transportation@gypsd.ca.  


